
 

No.AIRBSNLEWA/BSNL/2021/                                                     Dated 23rd  November, 2021 

To,                                                  
Shri Saurabh Tyagi Ji, 
Sr G M(Esst), BSNL CO,    
New Delhi-110001  
 
Sub:-   Pay fixation case of Officiating JTOs under FR 22 (1) a (i)- Regarding. 
Ref:  1. BSNLCO-PRII/11(24)/14/2020-PERS1 dated 28.08.2020 addressed to All Head of 

Telecom circles.    
 2. BSNLCO-A/11(11)/13/2020-ESTAB dated 27.10.2020 addressed to CGM Kerala 
 3. BSNLCO-A/16(29)/2/2021-ESTAB dated 19.7.2021 addressed to CGM, Kolkata  
Sir, 
 
We would like to draw your kind attention towards the pay fixation case of Officiating JTOs 
under FR 22(1)a(i). 

In this connection vide order under reference No.1- Corporate office had issued orders  to all 
CGM on 28.08.2020 for pay fixation methodology of departmental. JAOs. 

Vide order under reference No.2- Corporate had issued order  to CGM Kerala Telecom Circle on 
27.10.2020 for  pay fixation methodology of JTO ( Offtg) on the same formula basis like that of 
departmental JAO issued vide reference No.1. 

Vide order under reference No-3-Corporate had issued order to CGM Kolkata Telephones  issued 
orders on 19.07.2021 for the pay fixation of JTO (officiating) on the same formula basis like that 
of departmental JAO issued vide reference No.1 

While the order under reference no.1 was issued to all the CGMs,  the orders under referece No.2 
and 3 had been issued to CGM Kerala and CGM Kolkata Telephone only and no copies are 
marked to any other Circle heads.  Whereas the formula applied in all the three orders are same. 

It is, therefore, requested that the order dated 28.8.2020 issued in the case of JAOs to all CGMs 
may kindly be reissued by Corporate office to all CGMs, for both the cadres of JAOs and JTOs 
(Dept) for their pay fixation to avoid discrimination amongst the cadres.    

Copies of all the three orders under reference is attached herewith for ready reference.     

With kind regards,                            
 

Yours Sincerely, 

                         
  (Prahlad Rai)               

 General Secretary AIRBSNLEWA                              
 


